
October 2'1, 1951 

Norman L. Maguire 
434 North Maple 
Albuquerque, New Mexico 

Dear Sir: 

In answer to your letter of October 20, 
1951, will verify that you were listening to KRLN in 
Canon City, Colorado on the morning of the 20th, during 
our quarterly frequency check with the Commercial Radio 
Monitoring Company of Kansas City, :Missouri. 

Our weather here was clear and the temperature 
was 50 degrees at the time I signed on at 1:30 am MST. Our 

signal was also reported by Henry W. Ward of Ponca City, 
Oklahoma, who stated that he had no difficulty reading our 
signal out that there was some background interference. Our 
power here is 250 watts, and we think it is the best 250 
watts in Colorado. 

One of our ex -chief engineers, 0. J. 

Birdsong is now working at Sandia Base. If you have an 
opportunity to look him up, he could give you some 
details on our set -up here. 

Your report was of interest to us and 

we hope this letter answers the purpose for your records. 

Sincerely, 

Chief Engineer 
Radio Station KRL! 
1615 Central 
Canon City, Colorado 


